
HEALTH INNOVATIONS CENTER (HIC) EXTERNAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Purpose:  
Provides input and guidance in the development of the Health Innovations Center (HIC) 

Charge:  
• Provide input and guidance in the development of the HIC in a collective 

effort to improve the population health of the region  

Membership:  
Membership should represent employees from all organizational levels. 

Membership Appointment:  
Provost, business, and community Leaders throughout the region 

Membership Terms: undefined 

Frequency of Meetings: as needed  

Expected Lifespan: undefined 

Reporting Requirements: Provost 

Operating Procedures: NA 

Relationship to Other Committees: NA 

Typical Date of Membership Turnover: NA 

Responsible Office: Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs 

Administrative Contact Name & Position:  
Sylretta Jones, Executive Assistant to the Provost and Executive Vice President for 
Academic Affairs (joness50@nku.edu) X5788 

Website: NA  

Membership Roster (2018-19)  

NAME 
 

TITLE 
 

DEPARTMENT 
 

EMAIL 

Leadership    
Sue Ott Rowlands Provost and 

Executive Vice 
President for 
Academic Affairs 

Academic Affairs sottrowlands@nku.edu 

mailto:joness50@nku.edu


Other Members    
Dr. Gabriela 
Alcalde 

Health Policy 
Director 

Foundation for a 
Healthy Kentucky galcalde@healthy-ky.org  

Dr. Derek van 
Amerongen 

Chief Medical 
Officer Humana of Ohio dvanamerongen@humana.com 

Mr. Gary Beatrice 

Vice President of 
Sales/Benefit 
Advisor 

Business Benefits 
Insurance 
Solutions gary@businessbenefits.com  

Ms. Kristin Boggs 

Assistant Vice 
President, Center 
for Professional 
Excellence 

Cincinnati 
Children’s 
Hospital Medical 
Center kristin.boggs@cchmc.org 

Mr. Craig Brammer CEO HealthBridge cbrammer@healthbridge.org 
Mr. Dan Cahill Vice President HORAN danc@horanassoc.com 

Dr. Tom 
Cunningham  

National Institute 
for Occupational 
Safety and Health tcunningham@cdc.gov 

Mr. Brent Cooper President C-Forward bcooper@cforward.com 

Mr. Garren Colvin 
Chief Executive 
Officer 

St. Elizabeth 
Healthcare gcolvin@stelizabeth.com 

Mr. Mark Carrozza 
Health Informatics 
Developer HealthLandscape mcarrozza@healthlandscape.org 

Mr. Kevin Canafax 
Vice President, 
Public Affairs 

Fidelity 
Investments Kevin.canafax@fmr.com 

Ms. Karen 
Campbell 

Community Impact 
Health Manager 

United Way of 
Greater 
Cincinnati karen.campbell@uwgc.org 

Mr. Damon Davis 
Director, Health 
Data Initiative 

US Department of 
Health and 
Human Services damon.davis@hhs.gov 

Mr. Brian Hodgett 

Director, Ohio 
Government and 
Community 
Relations P&G Hodgett.be@pg.com 

Mr. Normand 
Desmarais 

Founding Partner 
and Chairman of the 
Board 

Tier 1 
Performance 
Solutions n.desmarais@tier1performance.com 

Dr. Cheryl Hoying 

Senior Vice 
President for 
Patient Services 

Cincinnati 
Children’s 
Hospital Medical 
Center cheryl.hoying@cchmc.org 

Mr. Brian Dunham 
General Manager, 
Human Resources  Toyota brian.dunham@tema.toyota.com 

David Faulk 
Senior Vice 
President Macy’s Inc. david.faulk@macys.com 
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Ms. Kate Keller 

Vice President 
Policy and External 
Relations 

Interact for 
Health kkeller@interactforhealth.org 

Ms. Sarah Giolando 

Senior Vice 
President & Chief 
Strategy Officer 

St. Elizabeth 
Healthcare Sarah.giolando@stelizabeth.com 

Ms. Donna Korte 
Director of Health & 
Welfare Duke Energy donna.korte@duke-energy.com 

Mr. Chris Goddard 
Chief Executive 
Officer HealthPoint cgoddard@healthpointfc.org 

Mr. Michael 
Kramer 

Chief Operating 
Officer 

Mercy Hospital 
West mckramer@health-partners.org 

Mr. Trey Grayson President & CEO 

Northern 
Kentucky 
Chamber of 
Commerce tgrayson@nkychamber.com 

Ms. Wendy Lea CEO Cintrifuse wendy@cintrifuse.com 

Mr. Paul Schulte 

Director, Education 
& Information 
Division 

National Institute 
for Occupational 
Safety and Health Pas4@cdc.gov 

Ms. Sandy 
Menkedick 

Regional Clinical 
Director The Little Clinic smenkedick@thelittleclinic.com 

Dr. O’dell Owens President & CEO 
Interact for 
Health oowens@interactforhealth.org  

Ms. Sandra Morris 
Senior Manager of 
U.S. Benefits Design P&G Morris.sg@pg.com 

Ms. Sunnie 
Southern 

Founder and Chief 
Executive Officer Viable Synergy sunnie@viablesynergy.com 

Mr. John Muller 
Carespring Health 
Care Management 

Executive Vice 
President johnm@carespring.com 

Dr. Laura Trice President TriHealth Laura_trice@trihealth.com 
Jeff Weedman   jeff@weedman.ventures 
Mr. Craig 
Osterhues 

Health Care 
Manager GE Aviation Craig.osterhues@ge.com 

Mr. Paul Coomes 

Director of the 
Office of Health 
Policy 

Commonwealth 
of Kentucky paul.coomes@ky.gov 

Mr. Rick Wurth CEO 

Children’s Home 
of Northern 
Kentucky rwurth@chnk.org 

Ms. Linda Young Executive Director 

Welcome House 
of Northern 
Kentucky lyoung@welcomehouseky.org 

Dr. Lynne Saddler 
District Director of 
Health 

Northern 
Kentucky Health 
Department lynne.saddler@nkyhealth.org 
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Mr. Ben Chandler President and CEO 
Foundation for a 
Healthy Kentucky bchandler3@healthy-ky.org 

Jonathan Niloff 
Health Executive 
& Thought Leader 

McKesson 
Technology 
Solutions jniloff@jniloff.com 
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